
 

Student Parliament Constitutional Review committee: CRC mandate—  

To draft two (2) Constitutions, for the Students Assembly and the Student 

Imbizo in line with the proposed  bicameral Parliamentary system, tabling it to 

the house to have it approved by the members of the house. To ensure that the 

procedure followed by the CRC is open, transparent, democratic and abides by 

the rule of law.  

The procedure:  

1. The Constitutional Review Committee will allow  students to submit 

opinions and inputs on changes and amendments that they would like to see.  

2. The committee communicate with ex officio members of Student 

Parliament in accordance with Section 57 of the Student Constitution and take 

their opinions into account when amending the Student Parliament 

Constitution. 

3. The Constitutional Review Committee will be in consultation with the 

office of Student Governance for institutional support and memory—  Including  

the capacitation of the incoming cohort of parliament executive members. 

4. Thereafter, the committee will make the proposed Student Parliament 

Constitution(s) available on all public platforms and ensure that it is available to 

students 

5. The CRC will report on a biweekly basis to the Student Parliament 

Committee.  

6. The committee will appoint a representative to stand before the house 

and to report back to the house.  

7. Student Parliament must hold an  extraordinary sitting  for the following 

reasons: 



-  To have the amendments approved by students— Each amended 

provision made to the Student Parliament Constitution must be voted in at the 

sitting.  

8. If fundamental provisions of the Student Parliament Constitution are 

going to be amended, the CRC must hold a referendum in accordance with the 

relevant provisions of the Student Parliament Constitution. 

9.  The Student Parliament Committee will file an application to Student 

Court to have the amendments approved. 

10. Should Student Parliament or Student Court reject the amendments the 

process will begin all over again. 
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